Year 6 Newsletter – Autumn 2019 – Welcome back!
I hope you have had a superb summer break.  Everyone has settled in well and I am looking forward to the year ahead with our new Year 6 class. We have already enjoyed a fantastic trip to Borwick and the children were a credit to you all. We also have our Shakespeare performance of The Tempest to look forwards to in November. Our topics this term are ‘Survival’ and ‘Britain’s Got Talent’. 
Numeracy
This half term we will be looking closely at number and place value of 7 digit numbers, addition and subtraction both mentally and using the column method, properties of 3D shapes, fractions and decimals, multiplication using both mental and written strategies (expanded and formal), division, fractions and problem solving linking to these areas. After half term, we will look at units of measure (time and length), revisit fractions and decimals and include percentages, geometry and explore more addition, subtraction, multiplication and division strategies. 
Literacy
In our ‘Survival’ topic, we will be reading Running Wild by Michael Morpurgo and basing this novel as a theme for adventure story writing. We will also explore the poem Tiger Tiger by William Blake which features in the novel. We will then cover a unit on biographies and will build up to writing a biography about William Shakespeare and then a famous scientist of the children’s choice. Throughout the term, we will cover a wide range of vocabulary, spelling strategies, punctuation and grammar through warm-up activities and during discrete lessons. In our ‘Britain’s Got Talent’ topic, we will explore some classic novels which have been made into musicals, such as The Wizard of Oz and Alice in Wonderland. We will also look at poetry (songs and lyrics) and complete a formal review of a theatre production. 
Reading
As always, reading is still a priority. Children can change their reading books every day and we have a variety of fantastic books to choose from. Free readers can read books from home as long as they are at the appropriate level to develop and challenge their reading ability. Children should be reading for at least 20 minutes at home each day and comments should be written in their reading diaries. They will also get a library/class library book which can be changed when necessary. Guided reading sessions are also part of our weekly timetable; children are grouped by ability and will be taking part in group reading activities with in-depth discussions, writing activities and a range of interesting and exciting books. 
R.E 

In RE we are looking at the topic Life as a Journey. This will focus on the journey as a Christian and the impact of faith on their journey. We will also look at journeys that people from other world-wide faiths may take as part of their religion. We will then move on to another unit exploring how Christians prepare for Christmas. 
Science 
‘Survival’ links to our science topic of Evolution and Inheritance, concentrating on identifying how plants and animals have adapted to suit their environment in different ways and how adaptation may lead to evolution. Our topic after half term will be Light and Astronomy where we will be exploring how light travels. 
ICT

 We will continue to develop our understanding of internet safety and use the internet to research as part of our ‘Survival’ topic. We will also plan the creation of a mobile application and present their research and ideas. 
Geography/History
The aim of the topic ‘Survival’ is to invoke a sense of awe and wonder of the world around them and develop an appreciation of and responsibility for the environment. We will also explore the human and physical geography of different countries around the World. 
French 
Our French will start with revision of previously taught units such as feelings and school subjects. We will then move onto telling the time and asking and answering questions about our daily routine. We will also explore a French city and look at Christmas shopping in France, including asking politely for a gift in a shop.  
Art/DT 
We will be drawing and painting to celebrate the Harvest festival, completing portraits and self-portraits of characters in The Tempest and also making props for our Shakespeare production. 
P.E.
Please make sure your child has a full P.E kit in school at all times. Our P.E. days are Monday and Thursday and this term our areas are rugby and gymnastics. 
Homework

Reading is a priority, as is learning all the times tables if the knowledge of all multiplication and division facts are not yet secure. Literacy and Maths homework will be sent home on Thursday and expected back on Tuesday/Wednesday. This may include ‘Education City’, ‘Spag.com’ or ‘Mathletics’. There will also be a weekly list of spellings written by the children in their reading diaries each Monday and assessed the following Monday. Please encourage children to complete their homework independently but provide support if necessary. If your child finds something particularly difficult, please write me a note in their homework diary or on the homework so we can revisit and address any misconceptions. 
Thank you for taking the time to read Year 6’s newsletter, any problems or queries please feel free to make an appointment to come and see me or ring the office on Tuesdays, after school. 

Miss L. Cross 
